
THE HAWTHORNS PRIMARY SCHOOL 

    ASPIRATIONAL QUALITY: Collaboration 

  Theme: Individual Liberty (British Value) 

    AIM: To understand how this value works in communities 

18th May 2022  

Dear Parent and Carers, 

 

I am excited to inform you that we have signed up with a new catering company who are due to take over our kitchen  

from August 2022 and will be providing your childrenõs school meals starting from September 2022. They are a high  

quality family run business who offer delicious food options and a state of the art IT system to make the ordering and  

managing of school dinners simpler and smoother for everyone. We are sure that the children are going to love having 

school dinners once they taste the food Dolce provides.   

 

Thank you to all the parents who have already completed the proposed uniform change survey and also to parents  

who have emailed the school to share their views. The reason for not adding comment boxes to the survey is because  

this will generate many varying opinions which we will not be able to process in the timeframe we have. At this time,  

the decision is to either change the uniform colour to Ocean blue from September 2022, or keep the Sky blue uniform.  

If the majority of parents, staff and governors feel that the proposed uniform colour is not agreeable, then we will keep  

our current uniform and use the next year to consult and come to an agreement of an option the majority agree to. On  

the other hand, if the majority agree to changing the uniform colour to Ocean blue, we will begin the process of changing  

to this new colour immediately. However, as I mentioned in my letter, this will be a gradual change over the next year  

to ensure children can continue to wear the current uniform until they grow out of it, and it will save parents money as it  

is a cheaper option to our current uniform.  

   

Please do complete the survey to ensure your views are taken into consideration, it will only take a few minutes.  

ƘǧǇǎΥκκŦƻǊƳǎΦƻŶŎŜΦŎƻƳκǊκǾƘ.aYCǘǇмƘ  

 

Thank you for your support. 

 

Kind regards 

 

Ms Razeghi 

https://forms.office.com/r/vhBMKFtp1h


 

 

 

 

May 

Monday 16thð Fri 20th Walk to School Week 

Thursday 19th   Census Dayð Change of Menu   

Tuesday 24th    Year 5 Productionð9.15am (please see e-school communication) 

Wednesday25th   Ocarina Concert 10am-10.30am 

Thursday 26th   WASMA rehearsal-4pm-5.30pm  

Mon 23rdð Fri 27th  Yr6 Residential IOW 

Mon 30th-Fri 3rd June Half term 

 

June 

Monday 6th    INSET Day 

Tuesday 7th    Children return to school 

Thursday 9th    Jubilee Picnic/Street Party 

Friday 10th   Yr5 Greek workshop 

Sunday 12th    WASMA Concertð12.30pm-4pm rehearsal & 7-9pm Concert 

Monday 13th   Bags to School 

Tuesday 14th   Class Photos- (PLEASE NOTE THE CHANGE OF DATE) 

Wednesday 15th  Parents Forum 9am-10am 

Tuesday 21st    Year 3 Butser Farm trip 

Thursday 23rd    Sports Day KS2 in AM session/EYFS & KS1 in PM session 

Thursday 30th    Back Up Sports Day 

 

July 

Tuesday 5th July   New Parents Evening 6pm-7pm 

Wednesday 6th    Year 5 Kew Gardens trip 

Thursday 7th    Summer Concert 6pm-8pm (Details to be confirmed) 

Tuesday 12th    Open Afternoon for parents 1.30pm-3.30pm 

Wednesday 13th  Year 6 Productionð Woodpeckers  from 7pm (more details to follow) 

Thursday 14th   Year 6 Productionð Magpies from 7pm (more details to follow) 

Friday 15th    Transition Day 

Wednesday 20th   Last Day of Termñ2pm finish 

 



 

 

 

News from the Classroom  

EYFS have had a busy few weekséé... 

Enjoying the scooting 

activity 

Didi Rugby 

Planting beans Police visit 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 1ð Nuthatches 

The children enjoyed a visit from our chicks who hatched in school. 


